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Date: March 4, 2024

Bill Title: Relating to the practice of health care; prescribing an effective date.

Government Unit(s) Affected: Oregon Health Authority, Department of Consumer and Business Services,
Oregon Medical Board, Secretary of State, Legislative Policy and Research Office, Department of Justice

Summary of Fiscal Impact

Measure Description
HB 4130-B13 replaces the introduced measure. The measure directs the Legislative Policy and Research Director
to conduct a study on business entities engaged in the practice of medicine and to report findings to an interim
legislative committee related to health care policy by November 1, 2024. The study must explore the topics
prescribed in the measure and provide recommendations, including proposed legislation. The results of the
study must be reviewed by a work group prior to issuing the report.

Fiscal Analysis
Legislative Policy and Research Office
The fiscal impact on the Legislative Policy and Research Office (LPRO) is $262,096 General Fund and one full-
time limited duration position (0.19 FTE). To meet the requirements of the measure, LPRO will contract with a
vendor to complete the study; contract costs are estimated at $150,000 General Fund. One full-time, limited
duration Senior LPRO Analyst (0.19 FTE) position will provide staffing support for the study and the work group.
There may be additional costs to obtain proprietary data, the cost of which is currently indeterminate but may
require additional funding.

Other Entities
The measure has no fiscal impact on the Department of Consumer and Business Services, the Department of
Justice, the Oregon Health Authority, Secretary of State, or the Oregon Medical Board.

Relevant Dates
The measure declares an emergency and takes effect on passage.
LPRO must report the results of the study to the interim legislative committee related to health care policy by
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November 1, 2024.
The measure is repealed on December 31, 2024.
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